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Office of Labor Relations Staff Report
Collective Bargaining Agreement 
Between 
King County 
and
King County Juvenile Detention Guild
January 1, 2023 - October 27, 2023

SUBJECT: The proposed ordinance would approve and adopt a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) between King County and the King County Juvenile Detention Guild (KCJDG) representing non-supervisory staff in the King County Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, Juvenile Division.  The January 1, 2023, through October 27, 2023, MOA provides a one-time retention bonus paid in 2023 to employees who agree to remain employed through October 27, 2023, and to newly hired employees in 2023 that successfully complete their probation. Temporary employees that work at least 500 hours during the retention period will be eligible for a separate incentive. 

	MOA Description:
	King County Juvenile Detention Guild
Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention [296/Q3]

	County Lead Negotiator:
	Andre Chevalier, Senior Labor Negotiator

	Union Lead Negotiators:
	Jason Smith, Labor Representative



UNIT OVERVIEW:  The MOA covers approximately 27 non-supervisory staff in the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, Juvenile Division.

BARGAINING HISTORY:

King County (the County) and the King County Juvenile Detention Guild (KCJDG) are Parties to a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) effective January 1, 2023, through October 27, 2023.  The MOA covers Administrative Specialists, Administrators, Community Corrections Placement Specialist, Community Surveillance Officers, Inventory Purchasing Specialist, Juvenile Facility Cook/Baker, Medical Assistant, Training Coordinator, and Volunteer Coordinator in the bargaining unit.  

The Juvenile Division continues to experience difficult staffing and operational circumstances.  This MOA is intended to retain existing trained and experienced employees. 

SUMMARY OF TERMS:

1. A one-time retention bonus of $4,000 payable to career service bargaining unit employees after the retention period in 2023 (January 1, 2023 through October 27, 2023). Employees must remain employed in their position through October 27, 2023, except if the employee is involuntary separated due to layoff or medical separation or promotes within DAJD. Newly hired employees in 2023 will become eligible for the retention incentive after successful completion of their probationary period. 
2. Temporary employees will be eligible for a separate incentive ($2,000) if they worked at least 500 hours in 2023 between January 1, 2023, and October 27, 2023.

FISCAL IMPACT:

The fiscal impact of the Agreement is detailed in the Executive’s Fiscal Note for the proposed ordinance.


ATTACHMENTS:

1.	Proposed Ordinance 
2.	Transmittal Letter
3.	Fiscal Note for 296U0123
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